ROANOKE REGIONAL AIRPORT COMMISSION Joint Meeting with Salem City Council January 17, 2023 8:30 a.m.

The Roanoke Regional Airport Commission met in a joint meeting with Salem City Council, in the Airport Conference Room, Tuesday, January 17, 2023.

The meeting was called to order by Dr. NL Bishop, Chair of the Roanoke Regional Airport Commission. Commission attendance was:

PRESENT:	Commission members Randy Clements (virtually), Robert Fralin, Dale
Guidry, William	Gust, Cynthia Lawrence, Gary Powers, and NL Bishop7.
ABSENT:	None0.

Mayor Turk called the roll for Salem City Council.

Dr. Bishop expressed his appreciation to the City of Salem for all of their support.

Mr. Stewart presented a slide show/power point on the following:

- Airline service update, activity and trends
- Projects Updates (Air Field and Terminal)
- Master Plan Status
- Future Projects TSA Security Checkpoint Reconfiguration; TSA Explosive Detection System relocation

Discussion and dialogue ensued among the members of Council and the Commission regarding the various projects; the airport's reliability; Masterplan; and how to foster the airport's growth.

City Council members expressed their appreciation to the Airport Commission and to Mr. Stewart for his presentation and dialogue.

Mayor Turk adjourned Salem City Council.

Chair Bishop recessed the Commission's joint meeting with Salem City Council at 9:15 a.m.

ATTEST:

Acting Commission Secretary